November 14, 1936.

Honorable Pat M. Neff, President, Baylor University, Waco, Texas.

Dear Mr. Neff:

Your letter of November 13th, supplementing the formal invitation extended Mr. Carter to attend the service for the conferring of Honorary Degrees upon Vice-President Garner and Mrs. Garner, Saturday morning, November 21st, received during Mr. Carter's absence from the city.

Mr. Carter expects to arrive home
Thursday from New York and Washington and if it is
possible for him to arrange his plans in a way to
accept your most generous and cordial invitation
to him to be in the processional, have a place on
the platform, lunch with Vice-President and Mrs.
Carter at the Memorial Dormitory, attend the football
game with you between SMU and Baylor, you may rest
assured nothing would give him greater pleasure.

As soon as Mr. Carter returns and an answer can be ascertained you shall be notified by wire.

With best wishes, I am,

Sincorely,

Secy. to Mr. Carter.